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Declaration
by a representative of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs

of the Russian Federation (5 April 1995)

Bearing in mind the fundamental significance of the Treaty on the
Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the
Russian Federation, respectful of the legitimate desire of States parties to
the Treaty which do not possess nuclear weapons to receive assurances that
nuclear weapons will not be used against them, and taking into account the
provisions of the Military Doctrine of the Russian Federation, has been
instructed to make the following declaration:

"The Russian Federation will not use nuclear weapons against
non-nuclear-weapon States parties to the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation
of Nuclear Weapons, except in the case of an invasion or any other attack
on the Russian Federation, its territory, its armed forces or other
troops, its allies or a State towards which it has a security commitment,
carried out or sustained by such a non-nuclear-weapon State in
association or alliance with a nuclear-weapon State."

In addition, we should like to emphasize that, as proposed by the
President of the Russian Federation at the forty-ninth session of the
United Nations General Assembly, efforts have been made to reach agreement on
an updated resolution of the United Nations Security Council on security
assurances for non-nuclear States. The draft of a resolution on this subject,
prepared with the participation of Russian representatives, is being presented
to the Security Council for consideration. The thrust of the draft is as
follows.

In the event of aggression involving the use of nuclear weapons or the
threat of such aggression against a non-nuclear-weapon State party to the
Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons, the permanent members of
the Security Council - the nuclear-weapon States - will immediately bring the
matter before the Council and will seek action by the Council to provide the
necessary assistance, in accordance with the Charter, to the State that is a
victim of an act of, or the object of the threat of, aggression.

Provision is also made for the possibility of taking appropriate measures
in response to a request for technical, medical, scientific or humanitarian
assistance from the victim of aggression, and also compensation from the
aggressor for loss, damage or injury sustained by the State which is the
victim of such an act of aggression as a result of the aggression.

We expect that the adoption of a resolution on this subject by the
Security Council will be welcomed with satisfaction by the non-nuclear
States parties to the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons, and
that it will promote the strengthening of the non-proliferation regime,
international security and world stability.
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